Prime Minister Narenda Modi
South Block, Raisina Hill
New Delhi, 110011

India

Dear Prime Minister,

Since passing the Citizenship Amendment Act (CAA) in Decmeber 2019, hundreds of thousands of people took the the streets in protest of the law, and many were met with police brutality, arbitrary detention under repressive or colonial laws and ill-treatment in detention.

People in India continue to face threats to their rights to freedom of expression and peaceful assembly and association. Excessive force, including police firing and lathi (baton) charge, is further used to deter largely peaceful protests. With this approach, India stands in absolute violation of international human rights laws and standards.

I ask you to unequivocally condemn the excessive police and vigilante violence used on peaceful protestors, and to ensure that peaceful protests are protected from violence by police and other perpetrators, and that anybody who threatens of commits acts of violance against protesters wll be held accountable.

Sincerely,

